
Fatality Alert 
MINE FATALITY – On June 8, 2023, a miner died after climbing over the handrail onto a conveyor 
belt to gain access to a magnet belt that needed adjustment.  When the miner stepped onto the magnet 
belt, the belt started, throwing the miner 16 feet to the ground below.  

 

 

Best Practices 

• De-energize, lock-out, tag-out, and block machinery against motion before 
performing repairs or maintenance on a belt conveyor. 

• Install a system which provides visible or audible warning to warn miners that the 
conveyor will be started. 

• Provide and maintain safe access to all workplaces and establish safe work 
procedures. 

• Use fall protection when a fall hazard exists.  Ensure fall protection has a suitable 
fall arrest and secure anchorage system, and that miners are properly trained. 
 

This is the 22nd fatality reported in 2023, and the second classified as “Slip or Fall of Person.” 

The information provided in this notice is based on preliminary information only and does not represent final 
determinations regarding the nature of the accident or conclusions regarding the cause of the fatality. 

Report accidents and hazardous conditions: 1-800-746-1553 
msha.gov | askmsha@dol.gov | @MSHA_DOL 
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